
Newtown Linford Tennis Club - Risk Assessment
This Risk Assessment tool 2020 was developed following a meeting and site visit by the Club’s 
Chairman and Welfare/Safeguarding Officer on 19/11/2019.
 It applies to all playing members of the Club and their playing or non-playing guests.
 All members, parents, Coaches, and Volunteers of NLTC should be advised to read and under-
stand the Club’s:
Code of Conduct
Safeguarding Policy
Diversity and Inclusion Policy
Whistleblowing policy

The risk Assessment also applies to all activities at the Club: Junction of Main Street and Groby 
Lane, Newtown Linford, LE6 0AD [adjacent to the Cricket pitch]

Coaching - Thursday and Saturdays, or by arrangement
All attendees at Coaching must inform the Coach of any potentially serious medical conditions or 
recent changes in their health.

Matches - As arranged

Clubnight - A weekly “mix in” for Club members [currently Tuesday]

Social Tennis - As booked via the Clubsparks Website, or on an Ad Hoc basis
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